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September through November  
We’re out scouting and hunting!  
 

Dec 7th Holiday potluck  
 

January 9, 2025 ODFW Director &  
OHA Policy Director Presentation 
 

February 22, 2025  Annual Banquet 
 

March 14, 2025 Good Sheperd Booth 
  

April 5, 2025 Youth Turkey Clinic  

1933 NE 181st Ave  Portland 

General Meetings held at 7:00 

WELCOME - New Members! 
Your support matters  

and it’s appreciated.  

Nathan Crooks 
Dale Lieb 

Daelynn Moyer 

Connie Renner 
John Wilson 

HUGE CHANGE COMING! 
Hoodview will transition to e-newsletters  

beginning January 2025.  
 

This means your monthly newsletter will arrive 
by email. 
Three Periodic paper newsletters will still come 
via snail mail. 

After many discussions over multiple board meetings, it was 
decided to cautiously proceed with this transition . 

Saving $4,000 to $6,000 per year was the one factor all board 
members agreed on.  

VP Nate Purdum said it well, "I'd rather receive my paper 
newsletter, but we're obligated to be good stewards of chapter 
funds. 4K would go a long ways towards habitat, wildlife, and our 
hunting heritage. "  

Kelly Parkman, newsletter editor and most nervous board 
member about this transition acknowledged  that chronic 
mailing delays have undermined the delivery of time sensitive 
information such as meeting and project dates with related 
details.   

He said, "A twenty day lead time no longer assures the delivery 
of a paper newsletter before the monthly meeting or a large 
event. "  

The board acknowledges that Hoodview has many members 
who don't care for email or even use it. Heck, a couple of them 
sit on the board!  

Hence, three paper newsletters will still arrive by snail mail. 
Hopefully well in advance of the meetings and events they are 
promoting.  

Hoodview appreciates your membership and hopes you'll stick 
with us through this transition.  

There will be more details in your two remaining newsletters 
this year. 

 

          Sincerely, all fifteen members of the  
          Hoodview board of directors. 

Save the Date 
December 7, 2024 



C O O R D I N ATO R   

ODFW Director & OHA  
Policy Director Presentation  
 

“Increased Spring Black Bear tags for 2025” 
Please welcome ODFW’s new Director Debbie 

Colter and OHA’s Policy Director Amy Patrick at the 
Thursday, January 9th, 2025, Hoodview Chapter 
meeting in Gresham. They will share some 2023 and 
2024 success stories. Also, will present current 
topics and issues concerning ODFW and OHA in 
2025 and 2026. 

A question and answer session will follow the 
presentation as time permits. 

From the Chairman of the Board  
 

Vacation over and back to hunting. 
Ready to do more work on banquet. 
Hope everyone is having good hunting season, still 

working on filling mine. 

Banquet is coming together nicely I think with 
variety of changes an new things. 

If you have time drop 
kaleena.purdum@gmail.com  a line and let her 
know you are coming. 

 Best of luck hunting everyone and be careful in 
the woods.     

Cathy Hamell 





Oregon Hunters Association 
715 SE Robin Way 
Gresham OR 97030  
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Hoodview Chapter  
Contact Information 

 

 

President: Kelly Parkman  
503-706-7481 

 Vice President:  Nate Purdum  
503-515-8946 

Chairman: Cathy Hamell  
503-358-7821 

Secretary: Open  
Treasurer: Kaleena Purdum 

Meeting Coordinator - Daniel Larson   
971-706-4392 seadlarsen@aol.com  

 

Board Of Directors:  
Bob Bucholtz • Don Lyon  
Rick Lazott  • Leslie Shaw  
 Del DeSart  • Deb DeSart    

Chad Purdum • Dale Ballard   
Fred Weaver   

 

Emeritus Board Members  
Bob Hayford  • Kevin Hamell  

Robert Steenbergen  
 

Banquet Director - Cathy Hamell   
Donation Director - Nate Purdum   

Raffle Coordinator - Del DeSart  

 


